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ASSOCIATIONS WITH OTHER DISEASES
Burkitt (1971) noted an association between a number of chronic dis-
eases and "affluence/' He suggested that such "diseases of affluence"
might have a common etiology and that dietary fiber may play a role in
protecting against such illnesses as cancer of the colon and other sites,
coronary heart disease, diverticulitis, etc. There has been a recent
decline in mortality from ischemic heart disease In the United States,
Australia, and Canada, but not in the United Kingdom (Dwyer and Hetzel,
1980)*  This decline has been associated by some Investigators with in-
creased consumption of polyunsaturated fats and reduced cigarette smok-
ing* We may therefore question why there has not been any indication of
a reduction in cancers associated with dietary components, especially
fat-  Since the amount of vegetable fat in the U.S. diet has been in-
creasing (Page and Friend, 1978), one possible explanation could be that
such fat has an adverse influence on colorectal and breast cancer inci-
dence (Enig et_ ajL. , 1978). An alternative explanation might be that the
substitution of polyunsaturated fats for saturated fats may help to re-
duce cardiovascular diseases, but for this substitution to have an effect
on fat-associated cancers, a concurrent reduction in total fat consump-
tion may also be necessary (Miller et^ jal^ , 1980).  It Is also possible
that any effect of fat on cancer incTdeince would take longer to appear
than its effect on cardiovascular disease; however, in view of the rapid
changes in colorectal cancer rates after migration, this appears to be an
unlikely explanation for cancer at this site. Finally, dietary changes
may not have had any influence on changes in cardiovascular disease.
SUMMARY
The incidence of cancers differs greatly among countries and to a
limited extent within countries.  Studies of migrants (e.g., Japanese who
migrated to the United States) suggest environmental causes for these
differences.  In affluent countries, stomach cancer rates have fallen,
rates for intestinal and breast cancer are stable, and pancreatic cancer
rates, which have increased, are now descreasing for males.  The inci-
dence of cancer of the colon, rectum, breast, corpus uteri, ovary, and
prostate are directly correlated with each other, but cancer of the colon
or rectum is inversely correlated with stomach cancer.  Mortality from
colorectal and breast cancer Is directly associated with socloeconomic
status, and stomach cancer is inversely associated.  In males, incidence
of cancer of the esophagus, liver, colon, pancreas, and lung is higher in
urban areas.  Seventh-Day Adventists and Mormons have a low risk for
colon and breast cancer.  Internationally, the Intake of fat has been
directly correlated with cancer of the breast, colon, rectum, pancreas,
corpus uteri, and ovary.

